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Memorandum

Department of Planning and Development

Planning Division

To:

Chair Beal and Members of the Portland Planning Board


From:

Sarah Hopkins, Planner

Date:

April 7, 2006

Re:

April 11, 2006 Workshop,

365 Allen Avenue – Proposed Rite-Aid Pharmacy

Site Plan Application

An April 11, 2006 workshop has been scheduled for the Planning Board to review the above referenced application. Since being tabled during the public hearing in July of 2005, the applicant has worked to reconfigure the Rite Aid plan to address the concerns of the Planning Board and City staff.  These changes include the purchase of additional land in order to provide a much-improved vehicular access to the site and a preferable placement of the building along Allen Avenue.  

The applicant requested a workshop with the Board to show the conceptual site plan that has been developed in response to the issues raised previously.

1.
Project Summary




Applicant:


Gary Antos






Rite-Aid Corporation






Rite-Aid Store Development






6700 Old Collamer Road, Suite 109






E. Syracuse, NY  13057

Site Location:

365 Allen Avenue

CBL#:

401 A027001

Zoning:


B2
Lot Area:


81,059 (was 53, 783 Square Feet)

Proposed Building Area:
14,564 (was 11, 072 Square Feet)
2. Project Background 

On June 9, 1998 the Portland Planning Board approved a site plan application for the subject site, which was nearly identical in design to the current proposal. The applicant never went forward with the project. The approval has expired as per §14-525(f). 

Since the 1998 approval, the City of Portland adopted new codes, standards, and guidelines related to site design, stormwater treatment, and exterior lighting, which regulate retail development in the B2. The original project has required redesign in order to conform to these new regulations.

In August of 2005, the Planning Board tabled its review of the project in order to allow the applicant the opportunity to address the traffic concerns and design issues raised.

3. Amended Plans

Since August, the applicant has purchased the adjacent Rite Aid property that includes the existing Rite Aid store to the north of the development parcel. (The applicant is currently in negotiations with Northport Realty for this purchase and will have a Purchase and Sale agreement prior to the public hearing.)  The purchase of the additional 30,000 sq ft has allowed the applicant to address the two major issues associated with the previous review of the project:

· The easternmost entrance on Allen Ave. has been reconfigured to align with the Peoples Bank driveway.   This is a substantial change and improvement over the last plan.

· The shifting of the driveway to the north has allowed the applicant to shift the proposed store up to Allen Avenue.  There is now a planting bed and walkway between the building and Allen Avenue, and no parking.  This is a vast improvement over the previous plan.  

Other changes to the plan includes an increase from 11,064 sq ft for the building to 14,564 sq ft., placement of the drive-through to the rear of the building and loading to the north side.  With the large building also comes additional parking; the parking count has increased from 41 spaces to 72.

The Traffic Engineer is currently reviewing the plans as to the proposed restrictions on turning movements on both Washington Avenue and the driveway on Allen, closer to Amato’s. Truck, car and pedestrian circulation are all under review.

4. Other Items

The applicant is currently working with the Public Works Department and Corporation Counsel to resolve ownership and rights issues related to the Fall Brook interceptor.  

Included as Attachment 3 are the building elevations for the Rite Aid store.  It is unclear what types of materials are being proposed for the various sides and portions of the building.  Given the building’s newfound prominence on Allen Avenue, we would encourage the developer to attempt further detailing and embellishment of the building with high-quality materials, similar to the treatment of the Rite Aid constructed recently on Brighton Avenue.

5. Next Steps

The City staff is encouraged by the progress made by the applicant over the past several months.  We look forward to resolving any outstanding issues and returning to the Planning Board for a public hearing in the near future with a complete submission and corresponding staff review.

Attachments

1. Correspondence from the Applicant

2. Amended Site Plan

3. Previous Site Plan
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